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Inaugural Krewe de Chemin Neuf 
Parade - New Roads, 6 pm

Livonia Carnival Association 
Parade

Community Center Carnival 
Parade - 11 am

New Roads Lions Carnival - 
2 pm

New Roads Car Show

Friends of the Seniors Gala by 
PC Council on Aging

Wine Down on the River

COMING EVENTS

STABLES

MULTI-USE
CENTER

INDOOR
GYM

More infrastructure projects on tap for parish in 2025

The parish has engaged the Center for Planning Excellence 
(CPEX) to do a parish analysis for the creation of a new master 
plan. The parish’s existing master plan is more than 15 years old.  
CPEX’s work, which is underway, includes meeting with officials 
to determine key themes to be addressed in a master plan, and 
developing the scope of work for the master plan. 

Once the parish has its report from CPEX, it will then issue 
Requests for Proposals (RFP) for firms to develop the master 
plan. This process will include community meetings in which the 
public can provide its input on the needs and focus for Pointe 
Coupee in the coming years.  The master planning process 
generally takes 12-18 months. 

 “We have made great progress in rebuilding our dilapidated 
infrastructure, and now it is time to start looking toward the 
future,” said Parish President Major Thibaut.  “The master plan will 
provide a strategic roadmap to direct our investments and efforts 
in the coming years.”

The Pointe Coupee Council approved the $27.5 million budget for 2025. 
Key highlights of the budget are more than $15 million in parishwide capital 
projects between 2025 and 2026 and a major road construction project in late 
2025.

“Through the aggressive pursuit of financial assistance from both the state 
and federal government, we continue to tackle our infrastructure problems, 
improve our public buildings, and complete capital projects in record time,” said 
Parish President Major Thibaut.  

Parish begins master 
planning process

The parish has obtained grant funding for these projects: 
• Restoration of False River 
• Restoration of the Pointe Coupee Parish Courthouse 
• Expansion of our parks and recreation facilities, including a new park in Batchelor 
and an RV sewer system at the multi-use center, and completed a master plan for 
False River Park. 
• Ongoing drainage improvements in Portage Canal and the False River Watershed, 
including Bayou Grosse Tete, Bayou Cholpe, Bayou Choctaw and the False River 
Outfall Channel.

Thibaut noted that almost $20 million of water and sewer projects will 
be underway across Pointe Coupee Parish in 2024 and 2025. “These much 
needed capital outlay projects will significantly improve our water and sewer 
infrastructure,” he noted.

“On the economic front, we executed our second PILOT program for an 
industrial solar farm in Livonia, which will bring a $50 million dollar boost to our 
government agencies without a tax increase on our citizens,”  Thibaut said.  “In 
addition, the Lightsource bp project brought in an additional $1.5 million of sales 
tax revenue that was previously not projected, bringing that project total to $31.8 
million.”

Sign up is quick & easy for the Parish Alert System.  

Online: pcparish.org. Click on bar at top of website

Text: simply text your zip code to 888777

GET PARISH ALERTS
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Sheriff’s Office in spirit of giving

225.638.5400      pcpso.org 

Start a career in  
law enforcement
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In the spirit of Christmas and with the help of many hard working elves, Sheriff Rene’  Thibodeaux and 
the staff at PCPSO hosted the annual Gift of Giving event on December 23rd at the Scott Civic Center in New 
Roads. Ten families were selected by local schools to receive Christmas gifts. In addition to those families, 
a drawing took place for bikes. Over 60 bikes were given away. Last, but most certainly not least, Sheriff 
Thibodeaux’s Cook Team was able to provide over 700 plate lunches to the people of the community.

Sheriff Thibodeaux is passionate about helping the people of the Pointe Coupee, especially our youth. 
Happier, healthier families are the key to the success of our community. “Nurturing and helping our future 
generations, especially during the holiday season, is a priority,” said Sheriff Thibodeaux.

Kids,  and deputies enjoy the Gift of Giving event.
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Jimmie Gaspard

District A
jgaspard@pcparish.org

(225) 718-5653

Sidney LaCoste, II
District B

slacoste@pcparish.org
(225) 718-1644 

Edward Bazile
District C

ebazile@pcparish.org 
(337) 254-4656  

Charles Watkins
District D

cwatkins@pcparish.org 
(225) 718-8564

Edwin Soulier
District E

esoulier@pcparish.org
(225) 718-0813 

Dustin Boudreaux
District F

dboudreaux@pcparish.org
(225) 276-7301  

Paul Bergeron
District G

pbergeron@pcparish.org
(225) 718-1172  

Kurt Jarreau
District H

 kjarreau@pcparish.org
 (225) 240-2337 

$5 million bayou clean-out to begin 

Courthouse work continues   
Phase II of the courthouse renovation is well underway, with 

windows being replaced, reconfiguration of office space, new A/C and 
heating system, restrooms, electrical, flooring, lighting, and upgraded 
security. The $3.9 million project is expected to be completed by this 
summer.

Phase I included waterproofing the building, re-roofing, and 
exterior painting, along with some HVAC work. That work totalled 
$1.6 million. Phase III, which the parish hopes to get underway in late 
2025 or 2026, includes parking improvements and storage facilities for 
various agencies that are housed in the courthouse.

DuRousseau named 
new airport director

PROJECT UPDATES...  

VENTRESS DRAINAGE PROJECT...
The parish has also recently completed repairs to two main outfalls into False 
River. Both culverts were failing and resulting in potholes in the embankment 
around them. The parish installed an 82 inch culvert into one drainage line, and 
a 72 inch culvert into the other line. Concrete was then pumped into the gap 
between the existing culverts and the new culverts to secure and harden the 
culverts. The two drainage culverts should now last for decades. The photo above 
shows a new culvert going into the existing culvert.

Jean-Pierre DuRousseau has been named the new Director of the 
False River Regional Airport. Durousseau replaced former Director 
Yvonne Chenevert, who retired in December. DuRousseau has a 
bachelor’s degree in aviation management and 
a master’s degree in commercial aviation. He 
worked with LA DOTD’s Aviation Division for six 
years, and before that he worked at the Baton 
Rouge and Shreveport Regional Airports. He is a 
native of Paradis, La.

His goal for the False River Airport is to 
enhance its growth and value to Pointe Coupee 
and the City of New Roads.

“

“

The photo shows the new courthouse windows, at left, and an old 
window at right. The new double-paned windows will provide better 
operation and energy savings.

COON ROAD PATCHING PROJECT...
The parish completed its annual road patching project in November. It included a 
complete overlay of a portion of Coon Road that was in poor condition. Work on 
the road is shown above.

One of the most significant de-snagging and clearing out drainage projects in 
Pointe Coupee history will begin this year. The clearing, grubbing and shaping of 
Grosse Tete Bayou and Bayou Cholpe north and south of La. Hwy. 190 will go out 
for bid in mid-2025 and will begin before the end of the year. These bayous drain 
two-thirds of Pointe Coupee Parish, and have not been cleaned out in over 40 
years. This project will result in quicker drainage flow throughout the parish. 

False River Park additions
Construction projects planned at False River Park for 2025 include 

two lighted pickleball courts, renovation and reorganization of the 
soccer complex, a dog park to be added in the fall, and renovation 
of baseball fields. The parish has just completed the addition of a 
basketball court at Batchelor Park.
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18TH JUDICIAL DISTRICT ATTORNEY

Assessor Laurent, staff sworn in for new term
Dear Fellow Citizens of Pointe Coupee Parish, 
January 1st of this year not only marks the start of a new 

year but also the beginning of my fifth term as Assessor. I 
want to personally thank the voters of this parish for putting 
your faith and trust in me for the past 15 years and allowing 
me the privilege of serving our great community. I also want 
to thank my incredible staff. They do a magnificent job each 
day serving the citizens of our parish. 

On January 6th, we took the Oath of Office administered 
by Clerk of Court Becky Ewing Miller, to begin the term that 
runs until December 31st, 2028. Chief Deputy Assessor Louis 
Hebert was also sworn in. We look forward to serving our 
parish for another 4 years!

 As most of you know, our office has been located in 
a temporary location at 3422 Ewing Drive in New Roads 
for the last 7 months. We anticipate moving back to the 
Courthouse by June of this year. We appreciate everyone’s 
patience as we go through these transitions and promise to 
keep any interruption of service to an absolute minimum. 

Please contact our office to see if you qualify for any 
of the exemptions or special assessment levels currently 
available to those that are disabled, have served in the 
military, are new homeowners, or those property owners 
over 65. We can be reached Monday thru Friday from 8 AM 
to 4 PM at 225-638-7077. Our email address is pcassessor@
bellsouth.net.

			   Jimmy Laurent 
			   Pointe Coupee Parish Assessor

Keeping a promise made during the sales tax election in the Spring of 
2024, District Attorney Tony Clayton has announced that his office will provide 
funding to three programs that help local children and families. “Our goal is to 
reach out to families and kids before they get into trouble and become part of 
the criminal system,” said District Attorney Clayton. “My office works hand-in-
hand with these programs to get families and kids the help they need before 
they turn to violence and crime. I said if the sales tax passed, we would do 
more to help our youth, and the funding I am announcing will do just that.” The 
funding to be provided includes:

$50,000 TO FINS (Families In Need of Services) - This program brings 
together resources to help troubled youth and their families remedy self 
destructive family behavior or pre-delinquent juvenile behaviors. FINS goals 
are to reduce formal juvenile court involvement whenever possible while 
generating appropriate community services to benefit the child and improve 
family relations. FINS intervenes in cases of truancy, habitual violation 
of school rules, ungovernable behavior by juveniles, runaway behavior, 
possession and use of drugs and alcohol, caretakers contributing to a child’s 
problems, and children under 10 who commit adult crimes.

“Our district is in great need of the successful re-establishment of FINS, 
CASA and CAC,” said District Judge Kevin Kimball. “These programs are 
instrumental in helping our families and youth in need get services and 
resources that hopefully prevent them from frequenting the criminal justice 
system and help them become productive citizens. By his contribution to these 
programs, District Attorney Clayton has demonstrated his commitment to our 
youth. His pledge will aid these programs in maintaining sufficient staff focused 
on serving our local community so we can connect our families and youth to 
needed resources.”

DA keeps promise to assist programs for 
families, children with funding 

$25,000 to 18th Judicial District CASA Program (Court 
Appointed Special Advocates) - CASA recruits, trains and 
supervises CASA volunteers to advocate for children involved in the 
foster care system and improve their well-being. “We are grateful for 
the support of the District Attorney’s office along with the support of 
our community of CASA of the 18th JDC,” said Executive Director 
Kendall Hebert. “While these children do not pick their situation, 
these local volunteers who have elected to be their advocate are 
making a lasting, life-long impact on our children’s lives. With 
this financial support, we can essentially change the trajectory of 
their lives for the better and ultimately provide a safe, nurturing, 
permanent home with the opportunity to thrive.”

$25,000 to the Child Advocacy Center - The Baton Rouge 
Children’s Advocacy Center serves child victims by providing direct 
services to these most vulnerable members of our community 
through forensic interviews, family advocacy and critical mental 
health services at no cost to the family.

“We are very appreciative of the support and funding that we 
receive from DA Tony Clayton and the communities that we serve,” 
said Executive Director Tanya Haase. “The increase in funding is 
very much needed to fill gaps from the continued decrease in federal 
VOCA dollars.  This much needed assistance will allow the Center 
to continue providing vital services to child victims of physical abuse, 
sexual abuse, and those who are a victim or witness to a violent 
crime or human trafficking.”

 

Please join us in welcoming Susan Blanchard as our new employee for 
the Pointe Coupee Parish Assessor’s Office. Susan comes to us with a wealth of 
experience in real estate transactions and the legal field. She and her husband, 
Dustin Blanchard, reside in Livonia with their two children, Elise and Slade. Susan 
serves as a Deputy Assessor and handles customer service, parcel maintenance 
and a variety of administrative duties in our office. She is currently working 
toward achieving her Certified Louisiana Deputy Assessor certification. This title 
is administered by the International Association of Assessing Officers (IAAO) and 
recognized by the Louisiana Assessors Association. 

Blanchard joins Assessor’s staff

In photo at left, Clerk of Court 
Becky E. Miller swears in Assessor 
Jimmy Laurent. In the photo 
below, Miller swears in the 
Assessor’s Office staff. They are, 
from left, Chief Deputy Assessor 
Louis Hebert and Deputy 
Assessors Weldon Jewell, Susan 
Blanchard, Lauren Trabona, 

Jennifer Allain, 
Austin Jewell 
and Robert 
Gautreau.

POINTE COUPEE ASSESSOR’S OFFICE
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Susan Blanchard
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Pointe Coupee Parish Library
201 Claiborne Street, New Roads
Phone: 225-638-9847
Open: Monday-Thursday 9 am- 6 pm
Friday & Saturday 9 am - 1 pm
Sunday Closed
www.pointe-coupee.lib.la.us

Innis  
Branch Library
6444 La Hwy 1,  Innis
Phone: 225-618-1070
Open: Monday-Thursday 9 am- 6 pm
Friday  9 am - 1 pm

Morganza  
Branch Library
221 So. LA Hwy. 1, Morganza
Phone: 225-694-2428
Open: Monday-Thursday  
9 am- 6 pm
Closed Fri., Sat. & Sunday

Julian Poydras  
Branch Library
4985 Julian Poydras Lane,  
Rougon 
Phone: 225-627-5846
Open: M-F 8 am - 4 pm

Livonia  
Branch Library
8247 Norwood, Livonia
Phone: 225-637-2987
Open: Monday-Thursday 9 am- 6 pm
Friday 9 am - 1 pm

Branch location, contact information

 
LIVONIA BRANCH ACTIVITIES

The Livonia Branch will host Art Workshops for Art Explosion for 2025. Upcoming 
workshops include artists Sarah Fabre on Feb. 6th, and Dee LaCombe pn March 
13th from 4-6 pm. Only 15 spots available. Be on the lookout for many more 
exciting events to come!

Story Time with Happy returns in February on the first Monday of every month 
starting at 10:30 am. Be on the lookout for many other exciting events to come!

Library Historic Materials Collection 
grows through public generosity 

By Brian J. Costello
Since its inception in 2009 under Pointe Coupee Parish Library Director Melissa K. Hymel, 

the Library’s Historic Materials Collection has steadily grown to include thousands of digital 
and hard copy images, documents and books dating from the 18th century through recent 
decades. Among the many citizens who have contributed to the collection are the extended 
Major and Thibaut families of Oscar and the 
Hebert family of New Roads.

The family of the recently-deceased Mrs. 
Charest D. Thibaut, née Lillie Mae “Pigeon” 
Major, a well-known local and state leader in 
the spiritual, civic and cultural spheres, who 
passed away at the age of 103, shared with 
the Library the attached image. 

It was apparent that the photo was by 
the Rembrandt photo studio of Baton Rouge 
and dating from the late 1930s, portraying, 
right to left, then-Misses “Pigeon” Major, 
Annie Laurie Hewes, and Gertrude “Bootie” 
Alford in period dance attire.

The three young ladies were residents of Oscar, Miss Bootie being the first cousin of 
Miss Pigeon, and the two were reared together as sisters following the death of Miss Bootie’s 
mother, Katherine Wilson Alford. The two girls grew up at River Lake Plantation, owned by 
the Major family since 1892, and Annie Laure Hewes was a neighborhood friend.

Another valued component of the Historic Materials Collection is an extensive vertical 
file of original and xerox copies of documents and images, most of which were collected by 
the local historical association, Le Cercle Historique, founded in 1992, and which items have 
formed a substantial part of the Historic Materials Collection. Among the items are 1920s 
and 1930s-era musical and dance recital programs, which were added to the collection by 
late educator and cultural leader Olinde “Toppy” Smith Haag.

The Library’s “Music Recitals” vertical file contains, among similar pieces, a copy of the 
“Moorehead – Powell School of Dance Presents ‘Merry Moments’ A Dance Review” program 
from 1935. Among the advertisers in the program was Community Store, “Good Eats 
 for the Table,” a landmark downtown New Roads grocery owned by C.E. Hebert, Sr. 

The general public is asked to share period items related to Pointe Coupee  
Parish with the Library’s Historic Materials Collection, so that a rich and inclusive  
record of community life, history and culture is available for present and future  
generations. 

Special thanks to Cherie Thibaut Smith for sharing the photo.

Story Time with Happy

Art Workshops

CROCHET AT JULIAN POYDRAS BRANCH... Beginner crochet lessons 
are provided for adults on Mondays from 9 am until 3 pm. Supplies are 
provided.  The Head Hugs Hats project is also on-going! Pick up one hat 
per person at library for free while supplies last. For more information, 
please call 225-627-5846.

The Innis Branch 
celebrated 
Thanksgiving 
and Christmas 
with plenty 
of children’s 
activities. The 
photos at left 
show some of 
those activities. 
The other 
PC Library 
branches also 
offered holiday 
programs for the 
children.

Innis branch marks holidays 

Feb. 20 -	 Sarah Fabre acrylic arts for children and adults, 4-6 pm
March 20 - Dee Lacombe acrylic arts for children and adults, 4-6 pm
Registration required for these workshops. Call 225-618-1070 to register.

Upcoming Innis Branch Activities
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Pulmonary rehab help 
available here

Pointe Coupee General Hospital has opened a pulmonary 
rehabilitation facility at the hospital. Pulmonary rehabilitation (PR) 
is a medically supervised program that helps people with chronic 
lung disease manage their breathing and improve their quality of 
life. 

PR can be used for a variety of lung conditions, including 
chronic obstructive pulmonary disease (COPD), such as 
emphysema and chronic bronchitis; Interstitial lung disease, such 
as pulmonary sarcoidosis and idiopathic pulmonary fibrosis; Cystic 
fibrosis; and Pulmonary hypertension. 

Pulmonary rehabilitation benefits include improved 
breathing, increased activity tolerance, improved mood, reduced 
hospitalization, learned self-management skills, and improved 
quality of life.

The clinic is open on Tuesdays and Thursdays on the second 
floor of the hospital. For more information and to schedule 
appointments, call (225) 638-5756 or email cgremillion@pcgh.org.

St. Joseph’s Clinic opens 
at PC Hospital campus
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Ashley Schiro Laurent 
MSN, FNP-C

St. Joseph’s Medical Clinic of Pointe Coupee is now open and accepting patients. 
The clinic is an entity of the Pointe Coupee Health Service District,  conveniently 
located at 230 Roberts Drive, Suite B in the South Medical complex on the Pointe 
Coupee General Hospital campus.  

Ashley Schiro Laurent, MSN, FNP-C Is available to see patients either by 
appointment or walk in.  Operating hours are Monday through Friday 8:30am 
until 430pm. The clinic is closed from 1200pm to 100m for lunch. To schedule an 
appointment, call the clinic’s main line (225) 618-4590.

BP monitors being 
given out for program

Some of the equipment available at the Pulmonary 
Rehabilitation Facility.

Ashley Pourciau, APRN, FNP-C, 
has returned to Southern University 
to pursue a Doctor of Nursing 
Practice Degree, and is helping 
Pointe Coupee residents through 
her studies!

One of her projects has 
focused on improving blood 
pressure readings for patients 
with hypertension. Accurate 
blood pressure measurement 
is essential to diagnosing and 
managing hypertension.  Best 
Practices encourage home blood 
pressure measurement as it is useful 
in diagnosing, monitoring, and 
informing treatment decisions. 

Ashley requested that the 
Pointe Coupee Health Service District support her project.  The 
board approved and purchased 50 at-home blood pressure 
monitors for patients.  Ashley will be distributing the machines at 
Our Lady of The Lake Physician Group in New Roads.  To receive 
a home blood pressure machine, you must have a financial and 
medical need.

Contact OLOL Physician Group for more information:  (225) 
713-2400.

Medical call scams 
and how to  
avoid them

Scammers can manipulate caller IDs to appear 
as Pointe Coupee General Hospital, tricking people 
into revealing personal or financial information or 
into sending money from their bank account. If you 
receive a call or text, even if it appears legitimate, it’s 
essential to verify by calling our main phone number: 
(225) 638-6331.

Pointe Coupee General Hospital staff will never 
ask for personal, private, financial, or sensitive information over the phone. We will only contact 
you by phone for the following reasons:

1. You recently contacted us or received care from us.
2. You have an upcoming appointment with us.
3. You have a family member or friend being treated by us.
If we leave a voicemail, the caller will state their name, their department, and our facility 

name. You can reach us at our main phone number (225) 638-6331 when returning phone calls.

HOW TO STAY SAFE AND AVOID BEING SCAMMED:
• VERIFY THE CONTACT: Always double-check the source of any communication claiming to be 
from us.
• THINK BEFORE ACTING: Take a moment to consider any urgent or pressured requests. If in 
doubt, call our main phone number - (225) 638-6331.
• PROTECT PERSONAL INFORMATION: Be cautious about sharing sensitive information, 
especially in response to unsolicited calls, texts, or emails.

A FINAL NOTE: Remember, caller ID and emails can be faked, voices can be cloned, and 
images can be altered. Call us directly if you have any questions or concerns.

Scams keep changing, so it’s important to stay informed. Your safety is essential, and being 
proactive is the best way to protect yourself from these ongoing risks.

Ashley Pourciau with some 
of the BP monitors being 
given out in Pointe Coupee.
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The City has launched New Roads Connect,  a new app 
that provides citizen notifications, information about city 
services, and links to the city’s utility billing system, making 
payment of utility bills easy from mobile phones.

Citizens can download the app for free on their mobile 
app store and sign up for notifications.  “It will provide quick 
notification to residents about things like power outages, road 
closures, events and more,” said Mayor Theron Smith. 

The app will also link to the city website, contact 
information for officials, phone numbers and more. The 
city contracted with GoGov, which specializes in apps for 
government agencies. 

Scan the QR code below for easy download of the app.
The City is now working on a new website, which will be 

more user friendly. It is expected to be online by this summer.

Long needed repairs and improvements on the New Roads sewer plant and lagoon area are now about 
half complete. The work, which is part of the more than $5 million sewer improvement project, began in 
October. 

 Three new permanent pumps will be installed at the lagoon lift station, which is also presently running 
on a back-up pump. The new state-of-the-art permanent pumps will be more efficient, and will also save on 
energy costs. Aerators and other improvements will also be made at the lagoon.

Meanwhile, equipment to significantly upgrade the city’s 13 lift stations has been ordered by the 
contractor, but is not expected to be in for a few more weeks.  The lift stations are in dire need of repairs, 
with many not operating. 

“Presently the city is renting pumps to run the lift stations, which is very costly,” explained Mayor 
Theron Smith. “The rentals will no longer be necessary once the lift station repairs and improvements are 
made, and the city will save approximately $480,000 per year on rental fees once this project is complete. 
This will more than pay our bond issue for this project.”

The city received 78 percent of funding from federal grants, and will use its federal COVID relief 
funding, local funds, some parish federal COVID relief funds for the city match, plus a bond issue to pay the 
remainder of the cost for the much-needed project.

City’s $5 million sewer improvement project 
fully underway, to provide big savings

A set of 4 new lagoon aerators to increase airflow to 
the lagoons. 

The newly painted and refurbished pump building and hoist system 
is shown above. Work also included a new roof on the building.

The piping yard 
has a fresh layer 
of gravel. The pipe 
yard was mostly 
mud prior to this 
project. The pipe 
seen is the bypass 
pump pipe while 
new pumps are 
installed. 

NEW ROADS 

Community Center Carnival Parade - 11 am
Lions Club Mardi Gras Parade - 2 pm

Upgrades on decor, fiber coming New city app is live, 
new website comingResidents will enjoy a newly renovated City Hall lobby by this fall and fiber technology by the 

end of 2025. The project to repaint and re-decorate the main entrance to City Hall will be funded by 
a $25,000 grant. Another project to add fiber optic technology for fast internet speeds at City Hall, 
the Civic Center and city parks is on the way. Watch for more on these projects!

Krewe de Chemin Neuf Parade - 6 pm
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TUESDAY, MARCH 4 

SATURDAY, MARCH 1 
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Shown in the top left photo are, Middle School Student of 
the Year Addison Bennett with Principal Airman Bayoumi  
and Cottonport Bank rep. Prudence Morgan;  top right 
photo: Elementary School Student of the Year Liam Hedrick 
with Principal Sara Taylor and Guaranty Bank rep. Desiree 
Jarreau; and at right, High School Student of the Year 
Maddie Chatman. Each student received $50 from the 
sponsoring business.  Congratulations to these outstanding 
Students of the Year!

School Board members 
thanked for their efforts! 

PC Educators of the Year

The Superintendent’s Advisory Committee participated in a 
luncheon meeting in December. Students were informed that 
several of their concerns were brought to the principals. Some 
changes have been adopted and others are in the works, 
including assuring that free dress days that are actually free. 
The committee meets every six weeks to discuss topics that will 
improve the culture and climate of our schools. Thank you to all 
student committee members for your participation. 

Congratulations to the 2025 Pointe Coupee Parish Principal of the Year, 
Sara Taylor of Valverda Elementary School; ElementaryTeacher of the Year, Nikki 
Torres of Valverta Elementary; and Middle & High School Teacher of the Year, 
Mike Brown of the STEM Academy.

Superintendent Kim Canezaro celebrated the success of these staff 
members with a special luncheon on January 10 to honor the dedication, 
excellence and service they provide to students, and to reward them for a job 
well done! They will represent Pointe Coupee in regional/ state competitions 
later this year. 

Mrs. Taylor has led her school to increase its School Performance Score 
by increasing the number of students in reaching mastery or advanced levels 
on LEAP assessments. Their mission, “On the Road to Mastery,”  had students 
moving toward grade level work to increase assessment scores. While increasing 
levels, they also earned a 95.9 A on the LEAP Progress Index.

Mr. Brown’s Algebra I classes at STEM performed as the highest Assessment 
Index of all testing classes in the district and the second highest on the Progress 
Index, earning 122.7 of 150 total points possible.  

Mrs. Torres’s 4th grade math classes at Valverda performed as the highest 
Progress Index in the district of all testing classes, earning 131.9 of 150 total 
possible points. 

Progress points are given to students who increase their achievement on 
LEAP tests from the previous year. Both Mr. Brown and Mrs. Torres’ classes were 
labeled an A for progress!

January is School Board Appreciation Month, and the Pointe Coupee Parish 
School Board members were thanked at their January meeting for their hard 
work, leadership, dedication and commitment to improving our schools and 
community! Happy School Board Member Appreciation Month! 

Advisory Committee Luncheon

Students of the year honored

UPCOMING HOLIDAYS

May 22 

Parent/teacher 
conferences

Mardi Gras

Easter break

April 23-25 - District Office will be open

Last day of 
school

February 10

March 3-5 

April 18-25

Shown from left:
Mike Brown, 
Middle/High 
School Teacher 
of the Year; Nikki 
Torres, Elementary 
Teacher of the 
Year; and Sara 
Taylor, Principal of 
the Year.

Jason Lemoine
President, District H

Lisa Loupe
Vice President, District G

Walter Grezaffi
District A

Aubry Hendricks
District B

TomNelson
District C

Chad Aguillard
District D

Frank Aguillard
District E

Anita LeJeune
District F


